
Community Services 

   Legislative Services 

June 22, 2021 
File #120203 

Sent via email: Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, 
Prime Minister of Canada  
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 

Honourable and Dear Sir: 

Re: 

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of June 21, 
2021 passed the following resolution: 

Whereas there have been a number of illegal cannabis grow operations within the Town of 
Fort Erie, and  

Whereas these illegal cannabis operations take significant municipal and regional 
manpower to control, and pose a significant threat to nearby communities, and  

Whereas monetary fines and penalties do not restrict cannabis growers from future illegal 
cannabis activities on the lands, and do not appear to be enough of a deterrent, and 

 Whereas operating an illegal cannabis grow operation does not restrict the owners from 
applying for a legal licence to Health Canada through another responsible person, and  

 Whereas the licensed operators for the grow facilities may be producing for owners or 
owners within a corporation previously convicted of an offence;  

Now therefore be it resolved, 

That: The Federal Government look at prohibiting the ability to obtain a licence to grow 
cannabis if any of the owners including those owners within a corporation have ever been 
convicted of operating an illegal cannabis operation, and further  

That: The Federal Government look at restricting lands previously operated for illegal 
cannabis use from obtaining a licence for a period of 5 years from the date of the offence, 
and further 
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That: The Federal Government require that before submitting an application to the Minister 
for a licence for cultivation, a licence for processing or a licence for sale that authorizes the 
possession of cannabis, the person that intends to submit the application must first obtain a 
letter of compliance from the following authorities in the area in which the site referred to in 
the application is located: 
  
(a)  the local government; 
(b) the local fire authority; and 
(c) the local police force or the Royal Canadian Mounted Police detachment that is 
responsible for providing policing services to that area, and further 
  
That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The 
Minister of Health Patty Hajdu, All members of Parliament, All municipalities, Niagara 
Regional Police, Royal Canadian Mounted Police and the Federation of Municipalities of 
Ontario for their support. 

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Yours very truly, 

 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.  
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
c.c. The Honourable Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health (Canada)  Patty.Hajdu@parl.gc.ca 
 All Members of Parliament (MP’s) 
 Ontario Municipalities 
 Chief of Police, Bryan MacCulloch, Niagara Regional Police Service deb.reid@niagarapolice.ca 
 Commissioner Brenda Lucki, RCMP Brenda.Lucki@rcmp-grc.gc.ca 
 Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
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